

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

April 24, 2019

B. Debbert Senior Planner

H. Chapman Manager, Municipal Law Enforcement Services

P. Kavcic Transportation Design Engineer

J. MacKay Ecologist

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on April 23, 2019 resolved:

That, the following actions be taken with respect to the 4th Report of the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee from its meeting held on March 21, 2019:

- a) the Civic Administration BE ASKED to involve the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee in the detailed design phase of the Clarke Road Environmental Assessment;
- b) the revised Working Group comments appended to the 4th Report of the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee, relating to the property located at 348 Sunningdale Road East BE FORWARDED to the Civic Administration for consideration;
- c) the Working Group comments appended to the 4th Report of the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee, relating to the Meadowlily Woods Environmentally Significant Area Conservation Plan Phase 1 BE FORWARDED to the Civic Administration for consideration;
- d) the following actions be taken with respect to the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee Work Plan:
- i) the 2019 Work Plan for the Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee (EEPAC) appended to the 4th Report of the EEPAC BE FORWARDED to the Municipal Council for consideration; and,
- ii) the 2018 Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee (EEPAC) Workplan Summary appended to the 4th Report of the EEPAC BE FORWARDED to the Municipal Council for information.
- e) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to mail the "Is Your Cat Safe Outdoors" brochure to new homeowners living adjacent to natural heritage areas; and,

f) clauses 1.1, 3.1 to 3.3, inclusive, 4.1, 5.1 a), 5.2, 5.5 to 5.7, inclusive, 6.1 and 6.2, BE RECEIVED for information. (3.1/7/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /lm

cc. Chair and Members, Environmental and Ecological Planning Advisory Committee